
ALBUQUERQUE POLCE DEPARTMENT  

 

 
 
 

 
We are here for you!  Providing Cleanliness, Hospitality and some forms of Safety in the 
Downtown Area!!  Operations Manager, Deiandra Cole for Duke City Community 
Ambassadors. Email:dcole@blockbyblock.com Hotline: 505 263 4374  
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Downtown Public Safety   
Command Supervisors 

 
Commander Nick Wheeler   
Phone: 505-761-8800 
Email: 
nwheeler@cabq.gov 
 
 
Lt. Jose Sanchez      
Mobile: 505-252-2589 
Email: 
josesanchez@cabq.gov  
 
 
Sgt. Erica Lowry  
Mobile: 505-697-9558 
Email: elowry@cabq.gov 
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Email  Sgt. Lowry  
elowry@cabq.gov 

 
We are located in:   

The Rosenwald Building  
320 Central Ave  SW, 
87102 Substation      
Phone: 505-768-4735 

A N N O U N C E M E N T S    

On Sept. 27, The Albuquerque Police Department and Mayor Tim Keller     
announced the official opening of the Don Perkins Downtown Public Safety 
Center.  

         
The new substation is officially opened and located at 320 Central SW, in the 
Rosenwald Building located at Central and 4th. Hours of Operation: 8:00 AM—
5:00 PM and closed from 12:00PM—1:00 PM for lunch.  

 

 File an accident police report  

 Retrieve a copy of a police report with case number 

 Make a police report with no suspect information 

 Report abandoned vehicles 

 Identify any concerns or problems in the Downtown District 

 Provide Resource Flyers  

 Provide assistance with downtown safety concerns  

 Periodic checks on your establishment 
 
When you come in to get a report make sure to bring your ID and Case# 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact The Public Safety Center              
at 505-768-4735. 

 
For more information visit: cabq.gov/police 

mailto:dcole@blockbyblock.com


Albuquerque Police 

Department  -Don Perkins  

Public Safety Center  
 

Sergeant Erica Lowry  

 

Day shift Schedule:  

7:00 AM—5:00 PM  

Mon-Thurs 

PATROL: 

Officer Josh Harris  

Officer Mike Avila  

Officer Victor Olvera  

Officer Richard Sedillo  

Officer Henryk Hinkle—

Zaleski   

 

Swing shift Schedule:              

5:00PM —3:00 AM         

Wed.– Sat  

Officer Chance Gore  

Officer Eric Giles  

Officer Nathan Kamps  

Officer Josh DeLeon  

Officer Alex Couch  

 

Civilian Staff:  

Betty Lou Chavez  

Sr. Administrative Assistant  

Email: 

BettyLouChavez@cabq.gov 

 

Maria Wolfe 

Public Safety  

ECHO Coordinator   

Email:  

mwolfe@cabq.gov  

 

EMAIL- Substation:  
DowntownAPD@cabq.gov  
 

 
 

(Extension For Community HealthCare Outcomes) 
Thursdays  1:00-2:30P.M. 

Join us to address community safety issues,  
Build skills, learn new tools and best practices for a  

Healthy , Happy, Safe Downtown!  
VIDEO CONFERENCE IN 

VIA ZOOM, PC, MAC IOS OR ANDROID: 
https://zoom.us/j/5052273877 

MEETING ID: 505-227-3877  PSW: DOWNTOWN 
PHONE IN: DIAL: 1-646-558-8656  

ENTER MEETING ID : 505-227-3877# -THEN HIT # AGAIN 
 

October  Schedule:  

 October 13- Topic: Pre-trial Services-                                
What we do and how we do it. 

 October 27- Topic: Peer effectiveness in treatment  
 
For further information please log on to: www.cabq.gov/echo 
Or contact Maria Wolfe at Mobile: 505-917-5559                           
Email: mwolfe@cabq.gov  
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APD -Downtown Public Safety  
    Center     

FILE A REPORT:  
 

 Online Report:  
cabq.gov/
police/file-a 
police –report– 
online 

 

 (TRU) 
Telephone 
Reporting Unit 
242-2677 
(COPS)  

 

 APD APP:          
In Progress    
Report Use APD 
Police Mobile 
App 

 

 For 
EMERGENCY 
CALL 911 

SEPTEMBER GRAND TOTAL STATS 

PUBLIC SAFETY ECHO  

For further information please contact Betty Lou Chávez, Email: Bettylouchavez@cabq.gov 

https://zoom.us/j/5052273877#_blank


 
PARENTS:  
 

 Map out your route and be sure where 
you are going. 

 

 Accompany your young children and 
plan to go when it is light out.  
 

 Feed your children a meal or 
substantial snack before trick or 
treating. 

 

 Have children save a card until they 
get home. 

 

 Inspect all treats;  
      Throw away  
      unwrapped,  
      open, or suspicious  
      looking goodies. 
 
 
 
AT HOME: 

 Put away anything children could trip 
over. 

 

 Turn the lights on and replace any 
burned-out bulbs at the walkway and 
front door. 

 

 Remember, Your Jack- O-Lantern and 
any other candles or electrical 
decorations can be a fire hazard. Keep 
them out of the reach of small 
children and away from flammable 
materials. 

 

 Never leave your house unattended. If 
you have to leave your house, make 
sure all the doors are locked.  

 

 
TRICK—OR –TREATERS:  
 

 Fake knives, Swords, Guns, and other 
costume accessories can potentially cause 
injuries. Make sure they aren't too long 
for the costume and review with your 
child that they are part of the costume 
and not a weapon. 

 

  Costumes with light colors and/or 
reflective tape are best. Someone in the 
group should carry a flashlight. Consider 
putting reflective tape on their bags.  

 

 Children should always trick or treat in 
groups preferably with adult supervision.  

 

 Carry a cell phone for quick 
communication .  

 

 Children should be instructed to stop only 
at familiar homes and where the outside 
lights are on.  

 

 Never go into  
     a home or car 
     to collect a treats.  
 

 Don’t forget to 
      Inspect fruit and 
      homemade treats  
      for anything that 
      looks suspicious.  
 

 Treats with open  
      packaging or torn  
      wrappers should be 
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This month on October 27th we will be hearing a 
presentation from the Transgender Resource Center of 
New Mexico. We will also get an update about the 
External Force Investigation Team which works with 
APD. 
We are getting somewhat increased attendance for our 
hybrid meetings; people are starting to come in person 
which really makes for a different kind of dynamic for 
our meetings. We are as always open to feedback as to 
what presenters and topics would be informative and 
useful. 
Our physical venue is the Johnny Tapia Community 
Center on Mountain between 5th and 6th Streets, the 
parking in one block up by Rosemont. To join virtually 

the link for an invitation is https://cabq.zoom.us/
webinar/register/WN_7Z1iT-WbR9-9-s1dEYOjiA 
 

Our meetings start at 6:00pm and end at 8:00pm 

Page 4 

D O M E S T I C  V I O L E N C E          
A W A R E N E S S  M O N T H   

S I E M B R A  L E A D E R S H I P  H I G H  S C H O O L   

C O M M U N I T Y  P O L I C I N G  
C O U N C I L    

https://cabq.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_7Z1iT-WbR9-9-s1dEYOjiA
https://cabq.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_7Z1iT-WbR9-9-s1dEYOjiA


Meet Our new officer  
*Henryk Hinkle -Zaleski  Jr.*    

How long have you been with the Albuquerque Police Department (APD)? 
I have been employed at APD for about 4 years.  There was a period between when I was hired and when I started 
the academy, and during that time I asked to be assigned to the Real Time Crime Center (RTCC).  I wanted to learn 
more about their resources and databases, and working there gave me access to those resources after I graduated 
the police academy. 
 
What do you like about working at APD? 
Working at APD has given me a lot of opportunities to try different things, learn about areas of responsibility in 
policing, and get experience in a diverse set of skills.  I’m very proud of my position with the Crisis Negotiation 
Team (CNT) and being on that team means that I’ve also received certification as a negotiator.  I most recently 
worked at the Eastside Impact Task Force as a Detective, and I enjoy the process of building a case and executing 
warrants.   
 
How long have you worked Downtown? 
I’ve done a lot of tactical plans in the Downtown area but I have only worked in the unit since August of this 
year.  I am brand new to the unit. 
 
Where did you grow up? 
I was born and raised in Norway.  I grew up in my mother’s childhood town of Horten, where I did all my K-12 
schooling.  We traveled around some while my father was serving in the Navy, but ultimately that is where my 
parents wanted to settle down.  I still go home from time to time to visit family and friends. 
 
How long have you lived in Albuquerque? 
I moved to Albuquerque for the job, so about four years now.  I was living with my in-laws in Arizona when I got 
the job offer, so the move wasn’t too bad.  I had recently left the Army after serving for 7 years active, and moved 
here from Ft. Huachuca in Arizona.   
 
Where did you go to school? 
After I graduated from high school I came to the U.S. to attend the U.S. Military Academy at West Point, NY.        
I graduated with honors in 2010, and later earned a Master’s in Criminal Justice from St. Ambrose University in 
Iowa, graduating in 2017. 
 
What are your hobbies? 
I love spending time with my family on my days off.  I am also a long-distance runner, and have completed 
approximately 30 marathons and ultramarathons.  I’ve finished a 100 mile race and also completed a marathon 
series of 7 marathons in 7 days.  My last marathon was the 2021 Estes Park Marathon in Colorado. 
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Special Event at The Main Library                                                                                    
Spooktacular Fall Festival  
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Our Mission:                                                                                                                                                 

To promote safety and security of the downtown business community through communication.                                   

Our Vision:                

A safe viable downtown environment that becomes the place of choice to live, work and play in 

Albuquerque.                                                  

In person meeting, October 20,  Time: 9:00AM .                                                                                       

Join us to create connections, inspire, and work together  to bring downtown to its full potential!   

If you are interested in participating or have any questions please contact Co-Chairs:       

● Valery Simpson, Mesa Detection Agency, Email: Dcpabq@gmail.com                                                                          

● Melanie Lewis, Downtown Community School Collaborative, Email: Dcpabq@gmail.com                                 

 

                                       

DCP - Downtown Communication Partnership Team 


